
Report on 5th ES-Inter Departmental Sports Competition & EPL (5th Edition), 2024 
Department of Electronic Engineering MUET 

The Department of Electronic Engineering successfully organized the 5th edition of the 
ES-Inter Departmental Sports Competition on 2nd and 3rd October 2024. This two-day 
event featured a series of sports competitions including Cricket, Badminton (for both boys 
and girls), and Throwball (for girls). The venue for the competition was the MUET 
Gymnasium, and the Entry Test Cricket Ground. 
 
The 5th EPL Cricket Tournament was a key highlight, with intense competition across 
batches. Badminton and throwball were equally competitive, with participants showing 
great sportsmanship and enthusiasm 

The opening ceremony of the event took place on 2nd October 2024, with Prof. Dr. 
Wajiha Shah, Chairperson, Department of Electronic Engineering, as the chief guest for 
the ribbon-cutting ceremony. Following the ceremony, the games commenced with great 
energy and excitement. 

Results of the Competitions: 
• Cricket: Winner - 20ES-II 
• Badminton (Boys): Winner - 21ES-I 
• Badminton (Girls): Winner - 21ES-II 
• Throwball (Girls): Winner - 22ES 

The closing ceremony was held on 3rd October 2024, where the winning teams were 
awarded trophies. Prof. Dr. Wajiha Shah, Chairperson of the Department of Electronic 
Engineering, honored the occasion as the chief guest. In her address, she commended the 
participants for their dedication and emphasized the value of such competitions in 
promoting teamwork, resilience, and a positive competitive spirit among students. 

Special recognition was given to Engr. Shoaib Hassan Khaskheli, Senior 
Instrumentation Engineer and Sports Coordinator, whose tireless efforts in organizing and 
managing the event were pivotal to its success. Prof. Dr. Wajiha Shah also expressed her 
appreciation to the Departmental Event Management Committee and the volunteers for 
their hard work, acknowledging their key role in ensuring the smooth execution of the 
competition. 

With a total of 164 participants from department strength of 403, the event was a grand 
success, providing a platform for students to demonstrate their sporting talents. The event 
concluded with a vote of thanks and the announcement of plans for future competitions. 
The department is proud to maintain its tradition of organizing these sports events and 
looks forward to further nurturing the competitive spirit of its students. 

Below are some glimpses from the Sports Competition. 



 

  

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

 
 

  

  


